
 
 
Dear Sponsors! 
 
2020 is coming to its end. It was a very difficult year for all of us. That’s why especially this year each 
of your donations has been so much appreciated and your wish to help others in spite of your own 
difficulties, causes our admiration. We had the chance to ensure us one more time that with such 
sponsors we can achieve a lot. Indeed in 2020 we can be proud of many wonderful projects and 
achievements. We will list a selection below: 
 
❏ As always, children and their health is our main priority. This year Pavlo, Maksim, Egor, 

Angelina, Nataliy and Sofia were operated in Kiev’s hospitals. By all the children, except Sofia 
(unfortunately ) the operations were successful. Their lives are out of risk now and their 
living conditions have been tremendously  improved.  

 

 
Sofia will need our help further: the child survived clinical death, which damaged her brain. 
The doctors of NBH provide the girl with all necessary care and rehabilitation measures to 
help her to recover.  

 
 
❏ Yuriy and Stanislav were consulted by doctors of Kiev’s Cardio Center (KCC). Luckily enough 

it was decided that the boys do not need any operational intervention at the moment. The 
state of their health and development will be further controlled. 

 



 

❏ The children of NBH and ZuBS in 2020 kept receiving money for additional medications (100 
€) and laboratory examinations (100€) on a monthly basis. 

 
Besides, ZuBS has gotten two contactless thermometers. 
 
 

❏ As always, in 2020 LAdS paid a lot of attention to the education of the staff, working with the 
children. Two of the doctors at NBH graduated additional training courses of physiotherapy 
in Vinitza and Dnipro for children with orthopedic problems. Two caregivers graduated the 
training courses of sensor therapy in Kiev  and will be able to help children with neurological 
problems. One therapist graduated from an online training course of art therapy and will be 
able to work with children, having psychological traumas.  
 

❏ Iryna organised a training course for all physiotherapists and caregivers of NBH and shared 
her knowledge of Bobath therapy methods, received last year in Germany. 

 
 
❏ In 2020 our American Sponsors bought antiflu vaccine and antiviral medications for NBH and 

KrBH. We have been doing this wonderful project for more than ten years now.  

 
 
 

❏ We are happy and proud to announce to you that in 2020 at NBH the second „Mother & 
Baby“ department has been opened. Together with the first department it provides now 12 
beds for mothers, who have given birth to children with special needs. They can stay at 
NBH, get all necessary medical, financial and juridical help, and the most important, to 



 

understand that their children are not „hopeless“ and that only together they will overcome 
all the difficulties.  

 

 
 
❏ For the second year in a row Denise und Hans Rudolf Zurfluh impressed us with their 

readiness to help. With their students they gathered and sent to Ukraine more than 600 kg 
of children’s clothes, shoes, toys, bicycles, scouters, drawing materials and furniture. 

 
 
 
Dear Sponsors, 
We heartily thank you for all your help, for each saved child’s life, for all wonderful projects, for each 
and every donation. We do rely on your help next year. Let’s do it again!!!! 
 
Best wishes to you and your loved once and stay healthy in 2021! 
Thanks you so much. 
 

 
 
 


